Soccer – 2013-14

1. Directors: Conrad Nobert and Simon Thomas
1. Committee members: Several

This was a transition year – in July 2013 Conrad took off on a round the world adventure for year and two people (Warren and Juli) took over his Director role. By February 2014 both were unable to do the roles and Simon took over as interim Director. When Conrad came back in June 2014, we agreed to be co-Directors going forward.

2014 Outdoor
Registration takes place in February and the season goes from the beginning of May until the end of June. Approximately 140 kids from Strathcona were registered and we had thirteen Strathcona teams (four U6, four U8, U10B, U12G, U12B, U14G, U14B).

A highlight this year was the additional 51 kids registered in a self-run U4 program. Katie Krause began the program two years and successfully started and create a self-sufficient program.

2014-2015 Indoor
Registration takes place in August / September and the season goes from October 2014 until February 2015. Approximately 40 kids from Strathcona are registered and we have four Strathcona teams (U6, U8, U10B, U14B).

Future
We have a few key volunteers who help with several activities (outdoor registration, volunteers) and as part of the registration everyone needs to do a volunteer activity. The coaches and assistants are key volunteers, but there are some extra volunteers that can be used for non-soccer related community activities (especially for outdoor – between February registration and July).

One key goal for Conrad and I is to reduce the administrative burden on the Soccer Director position. They are using outdated methods of manual forms, very poor communication (hundreds of e-mails, most to the wrong people), and are having trouble attracting new soccer Directors in other communities due to the significant time commitment.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Another goal for me in 2015 is to get the finances very clear for soccer. The program brings in ~$18,000 in revenue and costs ~$16,000. There will be a few higher cost items that will likely need to be purchased for 2015 (some large U10 pop-up nets, potentially some new / properly sized uniforms for older teams).

Thanks,
Simon
